

Hildersham Parish Council  
Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper  
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

**A Meeting of Hildersham Parish Council**

To be held on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> September 2025, **starting at 7.30pm at the** Hildersham Village Hall.

Kalixta and requests for electric prices for new contract. .org email.  
Member interest forms all on SCDC website send Robs.

**37. Open Forum** - Parishioners can raise any matters of concern.

**38. Apologies**

**39. Councillors to declare any interests in the items to be discussed during the meeting?  
Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and  
the basis is set out under section 33(2)?**

**40. Approval of the minutes from the last meetings on 8<sup>th</sup> July 2025.**

**41. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor**

**42. Report from County Councillor and District Councillor Henry Batchelor**

**43. Feedback on actions from the last meeting**

- a) Update on getting a new Blench Lane Road sign with 'no through road' symbol.
- b) The verges have been cut and the next cut has been arranged for November.
- c) Update from Sarah Sanderson (Chalk rivers project) on contacting the Environment Agency to establish whether the river levels have increased.
- d) Update on the Highway Initiative Scheme application.
- e) Update on grass cutting.
- f) Getting a gov.uk email address.
- g) Members interest form to SCDC.
- h) Does the noticeboard and do all the village benches need revarnishing?

**44. Neighbourhood Plan.**

- a) Update

**45. Correspondences**

- a) Received a message concerning a reportable plant (Himalayan Balsam) being on the allotment side of the bridge.
- b) Requested quotes for a new electricity contract.
- c) Request from the business Flourish for the council to support their application to Rural England Prosperity Fund.

**46. Finance**

- a) Can the Council authorise the payments and approve the financial statement dated 08.09.2025?

**47. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items**

**48. Items for the next meeting's agenda on 11<sup>th</sup> November 2025**

### **Agenda for the Hildersham Land Management**

This meeting follows the Parish Council meeting

#### **1.Maintenance of the new plantation**

a) Maintenance of the plantation grass cutting. The area was cut recently by a new contractor.

#### **2. Allotment**

a) Update on the next Inspection of the allotment so that we can advertise this on the noticeboard on the allotments.

#### **3.South Holding**

a) Any work required?

#### **4. Recreation Ground**

a) Any news on play area or work required elsewhere.

#### **5.Finance**

a) Update on payments made from the account and the balances

.